
 

 

 

MIGRATION BIOGRAPHIES 

EUROPE ON THE MOVE 

REPORT OF ΤΗΕ C6 MOBILITY MEETING, PLANEGG (GERMANY),  

19TH- 22nd OCTOBER 2020 

The 6th mobility meeting of the Erasmus+ (ΚΑ2) project "Migration Biographies – Europe on the 

move" was held from the 19th to the 22nd of October 2020 in Planegg, Germany. 

Due to the Covid-19 situation the previously planned C6 mobility meeting in Planegg from April 27th 

to May 1st had been cancelled and this C6 mobility meeting was organized as replacement. Also due 

to the situation it was a blended mobility, some participants met physically, the others participated 

virtually. 

The Portuguese delegation from "Agrupamento de Escolas Alexandre Herculano" in Porto arrived in 

Planegg on 19th October and departed on 22nd October 2020. The delegation was composed by the 

headmaster Manuel Lima and the teachers Maria da Graca Silva and Maria de Fatima Roxo Gama. 

The Greek delegation from the "General Lyceum of New Moudania''  was composed by the teach-

ers Georgios Malakoudis, Ioanna Avrami, Vasiliki Panagopoulou, Vasileia Zografaki and Panagiota 

Karatsompani were connected by digital conference tools. 

The Italian school "IISS Alpi-Montale” in Rutigliano (Bari) represented by the teacher Rosanna Gau-

dio also participated virtually. 

The organizer of the 6th mobility meeting was the German school "Feodor-Lynen-Gymnasium” in 

Planegg with the coordinator Mrs. Angelika Lawo and Mrs. Julia Hense, Mr Achim  Ackermann and 

Mrs Sofia Stampoli.



 

 

On Tuesday October 20th the Portuguese and the German delegation met at 8.45 am. From 9-12 am a video 

conference was held together with the Greek and the Italian delegation. 

It was agreed and worked on the questionnaires for teachers, students and parents that participated in the 

program for a final evaluation. The structure of the e-book was discussed, as well as the things that needed 

to be added. Due to interruptions of the internet connection the discussion prolonged. 

After a lunch break the Portuguese and the German delegation continued the work on the questionnaires 

and e-book. 

On Wednesday October 21st another video conference took place from 9-12 am. The work was shared and 

further edited. Again there were problems with the internet connection. 

In the afternoon Mrs Angelika Lawo visited with the Portuguese delegation memorial for the victims of the 

Nazi concentration camps in Dachau.  

In the evening Mrs Julia Hense took the Portuguese delegation to a traditional Bavarian restaurant for the 

Farewell dinner. 

On Thursday October 22nd both delegations met for a short meeting for final agreements, afterwards the 

Portuguese delegation left for the airport. 
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